Year 5/6 Canberra Excursion Information
DEPART GRESFORD: 5.45 am Monday, 10th August 2015
Comfort stop, morning tea and lunch stops en route.

Please pack two separate lunches in your backpack.  It is an extremely long first day and we do not have dinner until 6.30 pm so please include plenty of healthy snacks and drinks (at least one bottle of water).

DEPART CANBERRA: 12 noon Thursday, 13th August 2015
Pizza for lunch will be delivered to Questacon prior to departure.  Comfort stops will be included.  Approximate arrival time in Gresford 7.30 pm-8.00 pm.

WHAT TO PACK

Please limit luggage to one suitcase and one back pack to be carried on the coach.

· Warm casual clothes and shoes for Days 1 & 3. The temperature in Canberra will be from 1 to 13 degrees at this time of year.

· A coat would be advisable.
· Full school uniform and school shoes for Day 2 to visit Parliament House

· Pyjamas

· Underwear for 3 days

· Personal toiletries – soap, toothbrush, toothpaste, shampoo, comb etc
· Gloves, beannies and a scarf
· A TOWEL (not supplied by accommodation)

· Notebook, magazines or book to read

· Refillable water bottle

· Camera – at own risk
· Mobile phone – use will be monitored by staff. Students will be permitted to ring home between 6.00pm and 7.00pm each evening.
· Spending money for souvenirs – we suggest this be no more than $20.  Please bring in a named sealed envelope and hand to teachers.  Please allow an additional amount sufficient to cover a stop for a meal at McDonalds on the return journey.
· Please label ALL BELONGINGS particularly phones and cameras.
WHAT NOT TO PACK

Please do not bring the following as we are unable to guarantee their safety: laptops, electronic games, other electronic devices or large amounts of money.

FUN IN THE SNOW

Waterproof boots, waterproof parka and waterproof pants will be supplied.   

CONTACT and INFORMATION

We will be staying at Canberra Carotel Motel in heated multi share rooms with their own showers and toilets attached.  The phone number is (02)6241-1377.  Ample comfort stops have been scheduled
Bed linen, blankets and pillows are provided.  Towels are not provided.

If you need to get a message to your child during the trip please contact the school.  We will be in daily contact via phone and can pass messages on where necessary.
If you feel it necessary for your child to bring a mobile phone they will be collected then given to children at 6.00 pm at night for 1 hour to make calls home.  
If you have any further queries please feel free to contact us.
The highest standards of behaviour are expected.
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